Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

November 15, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Vice-Chairman Jeffrey White.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.  Chairman Howard Grossman was absent.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Open Session:

· Alfred Pickard addressed the Board regarding the Marina south bulkhead project noting his concern that the plan sent by the Harbormaster to the engineer showed less float space for his business.  Harbormaster Michael Flanagan indicated that the intent of the plan was to eliminate dangerous cat walks with a floating dock system.

· Jane Tesson addressed the Board and requested that her grievance hearing scheduled on this evening’s agenda be heard in executive session.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of November 1, 1999 as presented.

The Town Administrator discussed his report with the Board:

a) Skateboard Park – construction to begin next Sunday.

b) Harbor Dredging – Town has received the final permit from the Army Corps of Engineers but cuts to the Division of Waterways’ budget has put the project in jeopardy and could possibly delay it until September, 2000.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter to the leaders of the legislature and the Governor requesting that the money for this project be included in the budget.

c) South Bulkhead – construction will be delayed until receipt of the greenheart timber.  It was requested that Alice Boyd meet with the Board for an update on the project.

d) Shellfish Mediation – next meeting scheduled for end of the month when, hopefully, the final agreement will be available.

e) Appointments – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, to not approve the appointment of Paul Lindberg as Assistant Harbormaster, the Board voted 2-2, with Donovan and Hall voting against.  Selectman White recused himself and left the table.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously 3-0 to appoint Amy Smith as a call firefighter/EMT.  Selectman White rejoined the Board.

f) Use of Town Property – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of the Community Holiday Committee to use the Town Hall parking lot and hearing room for a children’s holiday hay ride with Santa on December 3rd from 4 to 7 p.m.

g) Baker’s Field Playground – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to instruct the Recreation Committee to hold a public hearing with the Recreation Director relative to the specifications for proposed playground equipment.
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Correspondence:

· Request of Shellfish Advisory Committee to meet with Audubon Society and Lt. Island Association regarding proposed grants – schedule on a December agenda.

· Letter from Lezli Rowell regarding playground and skateboard park – to Town Administrator and Recreation Director.

· Virginia Crossman’s 11/14/99 request for information – the Town Administrator will draft a response.

· Letter from Bennet/O’Reilly regarding Robert Ferris (Uncle Frank’s/W.H.A.T. Theater) – it was suggested that the Town Administrator, DPW Director and Health/Conservation Agent review the information.

· Barnstable County Selectmen’s meeting – Selectman Gallagher indicated his willingness to serve on the transit system study group.

On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses of Narrow Land Pottery; Wellfleet Auto Exchange; Black Duck; Decorator’s Shop; Cherrystone Gallery; Jacob Fanning Gallery; Karol Richardson, Inc.; Kite Gallery; Hinckley’s Corner Crafts; Lizard T’Shirt Gallery; Golden Cod Gallery; Puritan Clothing of Cape Cod, Inc.; Wellfleet Collection II; Secret Garden; Wellfleet Collection I; Wellfleet Beachcomber; Aesop’s Tables; Moby Dick’s Restaurant.  Vice-Chairman White recused himself and left the table.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously 3-0 to approve the business license of Joseph Lema & Son, Inc.  Vice-Chairman White rejoined the Board. Selectman Donovan recused himself and left the table.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously 3-0 to approve the business license of I Used to be a Tree.  Selectman Donovan rejoined the Board.

The Board held Shellfish Department public hearings. Selectman Donovan read the public notice.  Wentzle Ruml IV, Christopher Merl, Peter and Celeste Langlois, Robert Olson, James E. O’Connell, Stephen Pickard and Schooner D. Grady were in attendance and each met with the Board regarding their applications.  The Shellfish Constable indicated that Andrew Koch was not able to attend tonight’s meeting.  The Shellfish Constable met with the Board and provided his recommendation on each application as follows:

· Recommended that the application from Wentzle Ruml IV and Edward Simon for a two (2) ( acre extension of Egg Island shellfish grant licenses #95-13 and #95-14 be approved – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the recommendation of the Shellfish Constable.

· Recommended that the application received September 16, 1999 from Christopher H. Merle of Wellfleet, MA for a two (2) acre ( extension of Egg Island shellfish grant licenses #95-19 and #95-20 be approved – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the recommendation of the Shellfish Constable.

· Recommended cancellation of the application received October 6, 1999 from Wentzle Ruml IV of Wellfleet, MA for shellfish grant licenses #95-21 and #95-22 located at Egg Island and consisting of two (2) ( acres because this acreage has not been forfeited – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to cancel this application.
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· Recommended that the application received October 25, 1999 from Peter Langlois and Celeste Langlois of Wellfleet, MA for a one to two (1-2) acre shellfish grant license off M. Burton Baker Beach (plan dated July 14, 1999) or Lieutenant’s Island (plan dated July 14, 1999) be denied without prejudice and placed on file – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to deny this application without prejudice and to place it on file.

· Recommended that the application received October 26, 1999 from Robert and Barbara Olson of Wellfleet, MA for a one (1) acre extension west of Egg Island shellfish grant license #95-3 and #95-4 be approved – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the recommendation of the Shellfish Constable.

· Recommended that the application received October 27, 1999 from James E. O’Connell of Wellfleet, MA for a one and one half (1 ½) acre shellfish grant license with the option of a one and one half (1 ½) acre extension on the northwest corner of Egg Island be approved – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the recommendation of the Shellfish Constable.

· Recommended that the application received October 27, 1999 from Stephen Pickard of Wellfleet, MA for a one and one half (1 ½) acre shellfish grant license with the option of a one and one half (1 ½) acre extension on the northwest corner of Egg Island be approved – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the recommendation of the Shellfish Constable.

· Recommended that the application received October 28, 1999 from Andrew Koch of Wellfleet, MA for a two (2) ( acre shellfish grant license on town owned land on the north side of Egg Island be approved – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the recommendation of the Shellfish Constable.

· Recommended that the application received October 28, 1999 from Richard D. Grady of Wellfleet, MA for transfer of shellfish grant license #95-15, located on Egg Island and consisting of one (1) ( acre, from Richard D. Grady to Richard D. Grady, Schooner D. Grady, Luene B. Grady and Michael S. Gregory, all of Wellfleet, MA be approved – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the transfer. 

The Board held a public hearing to discuss the merits of extending the authority of the Local Licensing (Board of Selectmen) to issue permits to allow package stores to open on Sundays between and including November 21st and December 26th, 1999.  Selectman Donovan read the public notice.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, to not grant this extension the Board voted 2-2 with Donovan and Hall voting against.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, to allow this optional opening the Board voted 2-2 with White and Gallagher voting against.

The Board held a public hearing on proposed changes to the Town of Wellfleet beach parking fee structure for 2000 as follows:  Resident $5.00 (no change); One Week Visitor $30 ($5 increase); Two Week Visitor $55 ($5 saving on second week); Seasonal $100 ($25 increase); Three Day Motel Only $20 (new).  Beach Study Committee members Melon Civetta, Richard Rosenthal, Lynn Van Hoeven, Laura Wanco, Kathy Croce and Beach Administrator Suzanne 
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Thomas were in attendance.  Discussion included the Chamber of Commerce’s proposed beach improvements including increased pond parking, improvement of bathroom cleanliness and removal of the bay side rack line.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-1, with Gallagher voting against, to approve the beach fee increases as stated with the specifics of the three day only sticker to be discussed at a later point.

The Board held a public hearing to consider the recommendation of the Beach Study Committee to amend regulation #14 of the Beach Rules and Regulations by replacing the words “and outside any protected swimmer’s area” with the words “before 9:00 a.m. and after 5:00 p.m.” to read as follows:  “Dogs are allowed, on a six-foot lead, before 9:00 a.m. and after 5:00 p.m., on the following beaches between June 1 and October 15:  Duck Harbor, Newcomb Hollow, Cahoon Hollow, White Crest and Maguire Landing.”  Selectman Donovan read the public notice.  Discussion included enforcement of dog issues and the dates proposed in the regulation. On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, to approve the recommendation of the Beach Study Committee to amend regulation #14 of the Beach Rules and Regulations as printed, the Board voted 2-1-1, with White voting against and Hall abstaining. (*see minutes 11/29/99) 

The Board met with DPW Director Jamie Bell to discuss a water system grant and plan for landfill capping.  Mr. Bell indicated that he had been informed by the state DEP that the Town is on the top of the list for a grant for a proposed water system grant and that he will update the Board after his meeting with DEP.  The Board reviewed the plan for landfill capping that is being forwarded to the state.

The Board discussed:

1) Annual Liquor License approvals – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the annual liquor licenses of Seaside Liquors and Intermission Grill.

2) Request of Shellfish Advisory Committee to meet with the Board of Selectmen, Audubon Society and Lt. Island Association members to discuss proposed grants – to next meeting agenda when Chairman Grossman returns.

3) Discuss Shellfish Management Plan – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to remand the Shellfish Management Plan draft to the Shellfish Advisory Committee for discussion and comment and for it to be returned to the Board of Selectmen by the first of February.

4) Set date for public hearing regarding proposed increase of Marina fees – there was consensus to schedule a hearing for the first Board meeting in December.

5) Appointment of full-time dispatcher – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to hire Michael Turner.

6) Appeals of Personnel Board’s decisions by the Town Accountant and Accounting Department Clerk – discussion included the propriety of entering an executive session to hear a grievance.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-1, with White voting against, that having taken this grievance under advisement and reviewing the information, the Board support the decision of the Personnel Board in this matter.  It was noted that under the Personnel Bylaw a hearing is not required.
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On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-1, at 9:14 p.m. on a roll call vote (Gallagher, White, Hall – yea; Donovan – no), to enter executive session to hear a Police Union grievance and to reconvene in open session.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to rescind its vote to go into executive session.

The Board held a hearing on Police Federation grievance 99-10 concerning hours of work and overtime.  Union Steward Jonathan Taylor and Police Chief Rosenthal were in attendance and outlined each side of the grievance.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-1, with Gallagher voting against, to deny grievance 99-10 of the Wellfleet Police Federation.

The Board discussed the draft letter to Ronald Potter of DPW/Wetlands and Waterways Programs regarding Waterways License Application No. W97-8845.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the letter as amended by Selectman Donovan.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:40 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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